
Ss. Joseph and Cabrini Parish Council Minutes 
October 14, 2020 
 
The October meeting was called to order by President Greg Ledger at 7:08pm. Members present 
were Greg Ledger, Shirley Van Dee, Jeff Ledger, Marian Milender, Arlene Fritz, Paul Fritz, 
Mike Adrian and Amy Webber. 
 
Prayer of Saint Francis of Assisi was recited by all. 
 
Greg Ledger read the minutes of the September meeting.  
Amendments/corrections: 

1. Remove last sentence of New Business #3 concerning dedication. 
2. Remove Greg Ledger and add Shirley Van Dee and Wayne Kneeskern to New 

Business #5. 
3. Remove entirely New Business #8e. 
4. Add that term has expired to New Business #9. 

Marian Milender moved to approve the minutes as amended. Second by Paul Fritz. Approved. 
 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Christian Service/Social Action 
Arlene reports Nancy Anderson unable to be present due to foot surgery. 
 
Family Life 
Arlene reports making phone calls to parishioners unable to come back to church due to COVID. 
Had to leave messages, but good response from those she has spoken to. Nancy and Arlene will 
keep trying to reach out to parishioners. 
 
Liturgy 
Marian reports new people in attendance for Mass. We still have room for seating. Marian 
thanked the ushers for their assistance to parishioners to find seating and taking care of 
collections. 

1. There will be no extra Mass on Holy Day. 
2. There will be Thanksgiving Mass at Mother Cabrini. 
3. There will be an upcoming meeting to plan for Advent and Christmas Masses and what 

can be done with COVID restritions. 
 

Maintenance 
Jeff Ledger reports leftover bell tower brick is covered and on the old Quonset foundation. Paul 
reports nothing new. Shirley reports the Oreck vacuum doesn’t work. Archer Appliance and 
Electronics of Washington will replace vacuum. 
 



Finance 
Amy reports on the budget report and explained that budget looks lopsided due to brick expenses 
and bell issues, causing more expense than budgeted. 
 
Altar and Rosary 
No report. 
 
Old Business 
Parish Council volunteers not completed yet. Tristan Ledger may run for Parish Council. 
 
Greg was unable to view the OSHA webinar, but will do so soon. 
 
 
New Business 
Shirley reports that the Parish Life Coordinator (PLC) was discontinued. 
 
Reports on Corporate Board Meeting topics: 

1. Parish planning, mass attendance, building maintenance, finances, merging. 
2. Need deacons / shortage of priests. 
3. Shirley reports on Emmaus Groups programs for individuals or couples. Need more 

communication. Good program. 
4. St Joseph and Cabrini Church merged, not cluster parish. 

 
In closing, Shirley recited a closing prayer to the Holy Spirit.  
Paul moved to adjourn. Seconded by Marian. Meeting adjourned at 7:59pm. 
 
Next meeting will be at Mother Cabrini on November 11, 2020 at 7:00pm. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Arlene Fritz/Paul Fritz 


